
 

Good morning everyone, I do hope you are keeping safe and well?  I think I should start by 

congratulating you all for surviving the second week of whole school digital home learning.  Our 

monitoring is showing that over 90% of the children are regularly accessing this.  Where families 

haven’t engaged, we have been in contact to see how we can help and teachers have uploaded 

personal messages to those of you who have told us your child is ‘reluctant’ to do any school-based 

activities.  We do hope that this helps to motivate them.  If you are struggling to access Seesaw, have 

lost your child’s login details or need some support, please don’t hesitate to get in touch via email, or 

telephone the school during the school day and we will get you going.  We are here, albeit mainly 

virtually at the moment, to help in any way we can. 

 

Another of our year groups should have been heading out on a residential trip this week and I know it 

is so disappointing to the children when they have been looking forward to these type of 

events.  Hopefully, in the not too distant future, we will be able to start planning new events.  We are 

continuing the relentless task of pursuing refunds on your behalf.  I'm sure anyone who has had a 

family trip cancelled can appreciate the challenges around this.  We still have the same issues here but 

on a much bigger scale, with companies not wanting us as a school to claim refunds but to delay a 

year, take credit vouchers etc.  However this just isn't manageable in a school and we are aware that 

families need the monies they have paid refunded now.  I can promise you we are pursuing these 

refunds on your behalf and will get them to you as soon as possible.  Please keep a close eye for email 

communication about this.    

 

For those entitled to free school meals, I'm afraid the fiasco continues with the company the DfE 

selected being unable to cope with demand.  Again, we have been fighting on your behalf with the 

department to get this sorted. All schools received an apology yesterday for the workload caused to 

them and the delays to parents being able to access the vouchers.  Thank you to all of you who have 

helped us out by answering our calls and giving feedback.  I'm optimistic that there is light at the end of 

the tunnel.  Again, we will be in contact with you directly about this.  Should your own financial 

situation have changed significantly and you think you may be entitled to apply for free school meals, 

please get in contact with Mrs Alexander s.alexander@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk  

 

In order to help you out, we have sent logins this week for our online digital library.  Please feel free 

to use this.  We have also uploaded to the school website videos of staff reading stories to children.  

We will continue to add to this but again, your children might appreciate a familiar face, even if it is 

digital.  Now that I've improved my IT skills, there's no stopping me!  Like many of you, I'm sure, it has 

been a steep learning curve getting on top of different IT platforms.  I spend much of my day now 

attending Microsoft teams meetings, zoom meetings, making imovies, etc.  Mind you it means I'm 

saving a fortune in petrol not having to drive around the county attending various meetings and 

briefings.  I'm enjoying the luxury of having a coffee when I fancy and jeans and a T-shirt have become 

the new corporate wear; I haven't gone as far as attending a video conference wearing my pjs yet!  

 

There is still much speculation about when schools will return and again I don't yet have the definitive 

on that; however, I can confirm that we have been engaging by various means at a national level on a 

staged approach, which last night the Prime Minister hinted at.  The sector are looking at the 

government to lead on this with clear parameters, but I'm pleased to report that ministers have been 

actively engaging with schools as to how a staged approach with distancing measures in place could 

work.  Whilst no decisions have been made, I think you should prepare yourselves for a very different 

approach to whole school return.  It is highly unlikely that schools will be at full capacity for some 

time.  As soon as the government issue guidance and the parameters in which schools can operate I 

will, of course, communicate with you.  I appreciate how hard it is for each of you; every family has 

different views, expectations, and circumstances.  I reiterate though, we are here for you.  Please pick 

up the phone and ring into school; there is a senior manager in school every day and we will happily 

talk to you or at least get you to the person who can help you most.  
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We have launched a new e-book library.  Children’s Sora user ids and passwords have been 
emailed to parents. 

We have also put a story time page on the website where you can see teachers reading stories.  
You’ll find: Mrs Krynicki reading There’s a Snake in My School, Mrs Lines—and Lottie—reading 
The Stick Man, Mrs Porter reading A Porcupine Named Fluffy, Miss Wilson reading The 

Jabberwocky and Mrs Murray -and Poppy -  reading You’re Called What?! 

 More will be popping up over the next few weeks - find the e-library and story time here 

30th April 2020 Rock Hero Status has been awarded to: 

UKS2 

1st Place:    Sarah Devapragasam 

2nd Place:   Calum Badenoch 

3rd Place:   Alex Armstrong 

LKS2 

1st Place:  Lexie Lorch 

2nd Place: Annie Whyman-Taylor 

3rd Place:  Jasper Eysenck 

For the biggest improvement in correct answers over the last week.  Well done Rock Stars! 

Top Classes are: 1st Place:    Alder Class 

2nd Place:    Maple Class 

3rd Place:    Elm and Larch Classes 

Do check into Times Tables Rock Stars as classes have been set tournaments between one another. 

Keep up the great work everyone!  https://play.ttrockstars.com/ttrs/online  

Lots of you have been practising on Spelling Shed this week - 

fantastic!  Remember to log in to find the word lists that your 

teachers have set for you.  A huge well done to Evie, Emelia, Sofia 

and Larch Class! 

  Key Stage 1 Lower Key Stage 2 Upper Key Stage 2 Class 

1st Evie Collomosse Emelia Parvin 

 

Sofia Suleman 4 Larch 

200,037,950 

2nd Tom Watkins 

  

Chloe Smith Amelia 

Theodorou 

5 Cherry 

97,961,674 

3rd Faghiyah Hussain Ava Theodorou Lauren Modlock 3 Elm 

80,324,229 

Friday 8th May is a national Bank Holiday to celebrate the 75th anniversary of VE Day.  The school will be open to 

key worker and vulnerable children, but no work will be set for any children on this day.  Again, thank you to staff 

for giving up their holiday time to work. 

 

Keep safe and well. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

https://www.pyrford.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Library&pid=172
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We have received this voucher for you from Valentinos who supply our school uniform. 

They are busy planning for when they are able to re-open and the measures they will implement to keep 
everyone safe.  We will pass on their plans as soon as we hear more from them.  

ONLINE SAFETY 

There are several sources of information that you might find helpful during this time 

when children are accessing more content online. 

 Thinkuknow, an education programme,  have produced some home learning 

resources. 

 A parents’ helpsheet for keeping primary school children safe online (see overleaf) 

 Home activity packs for children of different ages - we are sending this link for your information only rather than an 

expectation that they are completed.  https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/ 

Childnet also has resources for primary school children.  https://www.childnet.com/young-people/primary 

You will also want to look at our Internet Safety information on the school website.   

https://www.pyrford.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Film+%26amp%3B+Internet+Safety&pid=124  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.childnet.com/young-people/primary
https://www.pyrford.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Film+%26amp%3B+Internet+Safety&pid=124










Whilst churches are closed, they are certainly not idle.  The Church of 

the Good Shepherd has its own YouTube channel where you can access 

Sunday services, Midweek Thoughts for the Day, Tots Praise, Mighty 

Memory Verses and even Open the Book—teachers will be putting a 

link to this on Seesaw soon.  

You can access this through the church website http://

www.wisleywithpyrford.org/ or go direct to their YouTube channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw 

http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
http://www.wisleywithpyrford.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCimU98PEBETjD1yD5Ya9Pnw

